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February 12, 2007

Committee on Libraries, Parks, and Recreation

District of Columbia City Council

1350 Pennsylvania Ave, NW

Washington, DC 20004

Dear Councilmembers,

I am here today as the Advisory Neighborhood Commissioner from 6A08 to highlight some significant concerns that have been expressed with regards to Rosedale Recreation Center, ranging from the physical condition and architecture of the facility to its lack of appropriate spaces to meet the needs of residents.  As I only have a few minutes of your time, I am providing an overview of the written testimony provided by Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A on their behalf.

Rosedale Recreation Center should be a center of activity and joy amid a safe atmosphere.  It should provide sufficient activities for the surrounding community and have the facilities and appropriate level and quality of staff to provide such.  Over the past number of years, numerous discussions and calls to action have surfaced among the community regarding the shortcomings of Rosedale Recreation Center, yet no real progress has been made.

Outside of meetings specific to several community groups in the room today, public safety issues at Rosedale Recreation Center have been discussed at several ANC6A Public Safety Committee meetings throughout 2006 as well as at Patrol Service Area 103 meetings.  Residents regularly express concerns about individuals and groups fighting and dealing drugs before, during, and after the facility’s normal hours of operation.

Small improvements have made Rosedale Recreation Center safer, and were based on discussions in these forums. One such improvement, leaving the lights on around Rosedale Recreation Center, has helped curb some of the unwanted and disruptive activities on-site and in the neighborhood.  DPR has installed security cameras around the facility, and there is word that a new fence to replace the current broken one has been requisitioned.  Again, while these are small steps in the right direction, they should not be considered the final solution to the issues facing this facility. 

The community does not just want a new Rosedale Recreation Center, but needs a new Rosedale Recreation Center.  Despite the best efforts of Marcus Ellis (DPR Ward 6) and the community, the Center requires much to promote safety:

1. The center is not being maintained by the City at a level that promotes safety or enjoyment for the entire community.  

2. The structure has multiple points of entry which do not allow staff to sufficiently monitor those who come and go.

3. The center (and all centers in this city) should have an ID system in place so that the names of all on property at a given time are known.

4. The facility is not fully handicapped accessible.

The overall design and functionality of Rosedale Recreation Center does not do the community justice.  It does not reflect the community’s vitality as many of the activities the facility is able to offer are outdated.  Rosedale Recreation Center needs replacement or, at least, a new face and redesign of the structure plus on-site management that provides flexibility and functionality for generations to come.

We respectfully request that Councilmembers bring a more modern and functional recreation center to Rosedale and, in the interim, continue to support the needs of the community on-site with appropriate adjustments to the building and the property.

On behalf of the Commission,

Stephanie M. Nixon

Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

CC:
Tommy Wells, Ward 6 Councilmember
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